MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF SPRINGDALE ANNUAL MEETING - APRIL 23, 2015
IN ATTENDANCE: Chairman Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Jeff Smith, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, Treasurer Nona Erfurth, Clerk Vicki Anderson, Citizens: Tom Brunner, Harland Erfurth, Steve Gauger, Wayne Hefty, Carol Statz, Reporter Cathy Scott.
CALL TO ORDER: by Eloranta, 7 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: The agenda was posted and published in the Mt. Horeb Mail on 4/2/15 and 4/9/15 and posted in Town. A Class 2 notice was published because the meeting had to be moved from the third Tuesday of the month due to scheduling conflicts.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES of 2014 ANNUAL MEETING held on April 21, 2014: MOTION by Hefty/Brunner to approve the minutes of the 2014 Annual Meeting as distributed. Motion carried unanimously by voice vote, 7:03 p.m.  
2014 FINANCIAL REPORT: A handout was available for those in attendance. Questions and comments included, but may not have been limited to the following:

1. Painting of the salt shed has been included in the to-do list for sometime. 2015 is the year it will be painted and the interior repaired to prevent rusting and corrosion. The notice for bids will be published as a Class 2 notice in the Mt. Horeb Mail in May with bid opening at the May 18, 2015 Town Board meeting. 

2. The Town is debt free now. The loan the town acquired for chip sealing discontinued single-use dead-end roads in 2013 was paid off in 2014. It has been the policy to pay down debt as aggressively as possible. Better to pay little interest and have money go to town services. The town had been granted a loan for 2015 for the purchase of a truck and snow plow equipment. The truck being replaced is the 2003 Peterbilt. 
3. DaneCom Radio – It was questioned whether the town should continue to pay for a non-functioning system. The Town Board agreed to investigate this further. 
MOTION by Gauger/Brunner to approve the 2014 Financial Report as presented. Motion carried unanimously, voice vote.
Road Projects for 2015: Annual road tour by the TB and Town Patrolman was completed on April 6. The contemplated road repair projects are: repair edges of Town Hall Rd.; work on portions of roads to be discontinued and restored as private driveways – Crabb Lane, Gammeter Rd., Grimstad Rd., Holfelder Rd., Rennebohm Rd., and Ringgenberg Rd.; work on Getz Rd.  

Fire Dept.: In a couple of years, the Town will have to contribute a couple million dollars to a new building for the fire dept. Ed believes the fire dept. does a good job but wants a public accounting of the fire district fundraisers and proceeds. He believes this is good public policy. 

MOTION by Statz/Brunner to set the 2016 Annual Meeting for April 16, 2016, 7 p.m. Motion carried unanimously, voice vote. 

MOTION by Schwenn/Brunner to adjourn the 2015 Annual Meeting. Motion carried unanimously, voice vote.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: TOWN VOLUNTEERS ARE GREAT!
Chair Eloranta thanked the Town’s many volunteers and encouraged others to join them and volunteer for the town. The various categories of town volunteers include and may not be limited to the following:                          
Plan Commission, Cemetery Officials, Election Workers, Fire Board Representatives, SW Dane Outreach Representative, Natural Hazard Mitigation Committee, Mt. Vernon Park Board, Friends of Donald Park Board, Upper Sugar River Watershed Association Board Members, Board of Review Alternate,  
DOT Roadside Clean-up Volunteers, Weed Inspector
Respectfully Submitted, Vicki Anderson, Town Clerk 

AFFIDAVIT OF SIGNING AND FILING: As Clerk of the Town of Springdale, I, Vicki Anderson, attest that I signed a true and correct copy of the draft minutes of the April 23, 2015, Annual Meeting and filed them in the town hall within five days of the annual meeting, April 28, 2015.  

